
























































November 20, 2017 

Director Cara Christ 
Arizona Department of Health Systems 
150 N. 18th Avenue 
Phoenix, Arizona 85007 

Dear Director Christ: 

The purpose of this letter is to offer input on the request for public comment on the highest and 
best use of the Arizona State Hospital Property related to requests for proposal for a Public Private 
Partnership (P3). 

The Health System Alliance of Arizona represents the interests of large, integrated hospital 
systems in Arizona.  Our membership, which includes Banner Health, Dignity Health, 
HonorHealth and Tenet Healthcare Arizona (Abrazo Community Health Network and Carondelet 
Health Network) are some of the largest healthcare providers in the State of Arizona.  We have a 
vested interest in the establishment of a robust healthcare delivery system in Arizona, with a 
network of providers adequate to meet the population’s needs. 

To that end, we recognize the urgent need to establish more inpatient capacity for court-ordered 
evaluation and treatment in Maricopa County, particularly for patients with complex medical 
needs.  At the present time, there is only one facility in the County that accepts these patients- 
Desert Vista Behavioral Health Center, in Mesa, Arizona.  For this reason, when Desert Vista has 
no capacity for additional patients, patients awaiting court-ordered evaluation “back up” into the 
system, clogging screening facilities, and eventually our emergency departments. 

Emergency department boarding of behavioral health patients has been a continual crisis for our 
facilities in Maricopa County, presenting our member systems with ongoing challenges in both 
patient care and legal liability.  When Desert Vista and the screening facilities are full, our 
practitioners are unable to release patients who are suspected to be a danger to themselves or others 
while they wait for capacity to open in the system in accordance with the due process timelines 
established in statute.  This problem is particularly acute for patients with complex medical 
conditions.  Desert Vista is simply unable to care for these patients.  For this reason, they will often 
remain in hospitals unnecessarily for extended periods of time, without access to the due process 
and critical behavioral health care they need and deserve. 

It is for these reasons that we would strongly urge you and your Department staff to consider P3 
opportunities that will facilitate the expansion of inpatient capacity for court-ordered evaluation 
and treatment on the Arizona State Hospital property, including inpatient court-ordered evaluation 
and treatment capacity for medically complex patients. 



We believe this would be a strong step to addressing the capacity challenges we are facing in the 
court-ordered evaluation process in Maricopa County, and to providing some of our most 
vulnerable and needy patients with access to the critical behavioral healthcare services they are 
entitled to. 

I sincerely appreciate your consideration and am happy to answer any questions or provide 
additional information. 

Respectfully, 

Jennifer A. Carusetta 
Executive Director 
Health System Alliance of Arizona 




